                              The Refurbishment of the Track
The main 8 lanes of the track are currently being refurbished. This is because the surface is basically wearing out. The track was first used by us in Feb 1999. It has a semi porous synthetic top surface, which means it has good drainage, is relatively soft to run on, but it wears quicker than a more expensive non porous one. So we have done well to get 12 years out of it.

For some considerable time now we, as the main users and ‘custodians’ of the facility, have been in discussion with leisure centre management, and the council to get it retextured.

Sufficient money was made available to have the long jump and high jump areas re-textured nearly 18 months ago. However, it has taken longer to get the council to budget for the track itself to be done. 
The track consists of several layers; three layers of compacted aggregate, coarse to fine, followed by a black bituminous surface, and then the top orange/ red polymeric topcoat.
It was this topcoat that had worn away in large areas, and there was a danger that if the black bitumen surface had been allowed to wear, then both layers would have to have been replaced at a cost some 5 times greater.

So what has now happened is that the track has been weed killed, and washed several times, with full depth repairs where necessary, before being re-sprayed  using a cross linking polymer. Once fully cured the lines have to be repainted, and then the track has to be resurveyed to ensure accuracy of the markings. Obviously this work is very much weather dependant and so a period of 5 weeks has been allowed to ensure that it is completed.

As I write this on the 21st August, the lines are currently being re-applied.

So from all this work, we should get a surface that will last another 8 years. It will not drain quite so fast, but it will feel bouncier than before the refurbishment.

I hope you will see and feel the benefit.            Bob Lynch
